Brookfield Public Schools Security Task Force Special Meeting MINUTES

Thursday, November 3, 2022 - 10:00 AM Town School Office Curriculum Room

The special meeting was called to order at 10:07 am

PRESENT: Bob Belden, Rosa Fernandes, Sharon Butow, Superintendent Dr. John Barile, Director of Business Operations Ken Post, Police Chief John Puglisi, Fire Marshal Jason DeSousa, Kevin Durkin, Gaspare Marturano BHS Principal Marc Balanda, Director of Technology Eric Conklin and Director of Facilities Dan Caldwell.

ABSENT: Brian Chnowski,

Approval of Minutes –

The committee unanimously approved the minutes of the 10/6/2022 meeting.

New Business

Dr. Barile updated the committee on the items below

- Security Video Sharing
- Thank you letter to BPS from the CT Center for School Safety & Crisis Preparation
- All Hazards Plan Submission

Old Business

The committee continued its discussion on Physical Security Priorities and Budget for BHS & WMS.

Mr. Belden put out a motion to approve the prioritized items to pursue the prioritized items which was seconded by Rosa Fernandes.

The topic of a main entrance gate system at each school was discussed and tabled for a future meeting.

Dr. Barile provided a brief update regarding Crisis Team Training. Each school crisis team has engaged with The Connecticut Center for School Safety and Crisis Preparation in the following trainings so far this year.

- Threat Assessment
- Mental Health Crisis
- On December 1st, school crisis teams are participating in Cyber Security training.

A Technology Update was provided by Eric Conklin

• Updates were provided on the Town-Wide Radio Project, Cybersecurity and the Say Something App.

Brookfield Public Schools Security Task Force Special Meeting MINUTES- 11/3/2022

• Due to time constraints, Digital Threat Assessment and Securly will be discussed at the next meeting.

Next meeting agenda/ schedule dates

The next meeting of the Security Task Force Committee is scheduled for December 8, 2022.

Adjournment

The Task Force adjourned its meeting at 11:05 am

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Gramling, Board Clerk